
Scan me!

I want to express how proud I am of this Union. We had an
authorization strike vote last month, and had the largest turnout in years

with a 92% yes vote. I saw a lot of new faces out there voting, which is
great to see. Again, the membership will have the final say on their contract
this month. If the membership likes the contract the company gives them,
then it's their choice to vote for it. If the membership doesn't like it, then

the company knows what'll happen.

We started negotiations with the company Tuesday July 9th. Again, we
will be basing our negotiation strategy on the surveys filled out by the

membership. Keep a lookout for information from your stewards about
any contract related mobilization actions, like the informational picket.

Wear buttons, wear your red shirts, and I encourage everyone to participate
in any contract related actions that will possibly take place. Even though

we proved we are willing to strike, a strike is bad for everyone, and
actions like the informational picket are how we pressure the company

without going out on strike. We will soon be putting out picket schedule
assignment sheets. Please fill those out in a timely manner.

The final words to the membership is stay strong and united.    

Thank you,
President Walt Grossheim

Updates/Events from the
Western Virginia Labor

Federation
September 2nd, Noon -
Labor Day float in Roanoke.
Please see the labor fed
delegates if you would like to
enter an antique car or other
unique float for the parade.
Trophies will be given out for
the best entries. Parade
begins at 200 Campbell Ave
SW, Roanoke, VA. If you are
interested in placing an entry
in the event, please email
roanokelabordayparade@g-
mail.com. Entry Deadline is
August 28th.

The Final EtchThe Final Etch MEETING TIMES
EVERY FIRST THURSDAY

7:15am
1:00pm

3:15pm
6:15pm
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Message from the President

The CWA Members’ Relief Fund (MRF) provides direct assistance to
members who are victims of collective bargaining strategies during a

sanctioned strike and other approved mobilization actions. 
Currently the weekly benefit to striking workers is

$300 per week beginning the 15th day of the strike
$400 per week beginning the 29th day of the strike

The local has its own strike fund, from which it will supplement the funds
given from the national. The Executive Board has been careful to save

money where it can so that every penny could go towards helping members
during a strike.

All workers must perform strike duty as determined by the local to
receive funds

An expanded list of information is
available on our local’s website.



Members of the Newsletter Committee:
Brian King, Trey Brown, Johnathan Dogan, Brian Jefferson, and Jennifer Webb

Local 82162 on the Picket Line
“We recently had an informational picket in the front of the plant with

a great outpouring of support from the community, membership, and
media. The picket was about the company’s choice to force the

membership to use their vacation when they didn’t want to. I want to
give a special thanks to everyone that was involved in organizing these

events. We had about 20 people show up, which is great for a week
when everyone was on vacation. Here are some pictures from the

picket, and the flier we handed out to the community.”
-President Walt Grossheim


